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Janzen, Heather

Subject: FW: Form submission from: Write a Letter to Council
Attachments: NSBA Letter Regarding Temporary Emergency Residential Shelter Proposal at 1701 Idylwyld Drive 

North.pdf

From: Web NoReply <web‐noreply@Saskatoon.ca>  
Sent: Monday, November 20, 2023 4:27 PM 
To: City Council <City.Council@Saskatoon.ca> 
Subject: Form submission from: Write a Letter to Council 
 

‐‐‐ Replies to this email will go to keith.moen@nsbasask.com ‐‐‐ 

Submitted on Monday, November 20, 2023 ‐ 16:22 

Submitted by user: Anonymous 

Submitted values are: 

I have read and understand the above statements.: Yes 

I do not want my comments placed on a public agenda. They will be shared with members of Council 
through their online repository.: No 

I only want my comments shared with the Mayor or my Ward Councillor.: No 

Date: Monday, November 20, 2023 

To: His Worship the Mayor and Members of City Council 

First Name: Keith 

Last Name: Moen 

Phone Number : 3062423060 

Email: keith.moen@nsbasask.com 

Address: 190-833 45 Street West 

City: Saskatoon 

Province: Saskatchewan 

Postal Code: S7L5X2 

Name of the organization or agency you are representing (if applicable): NSBA - Saskatoon's Business 
Association 

What do you wish to do ?: Request to Speak 
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If speaking will you be attending in person or remotely: In person 

What meeting do you wish to speak/submit comments ? (if known):: City Council Regular Business Meeting 

What agenda item do you wish to comment on ?: 10.3.1. Provincial Approach to Homelessness - Application for 
Emergency Residential Shelter – 1701 Idylwyld 

Comments: 
Please see the attached letter. Also like to speak to this item.  
 
Thank you.  

Attachments: 

 NSBA Letter Regarding Temporary Emergency Residential Shelter Proposal at 1701 Idylwyld Drive 
North.pdf181.43 KB 

Will you be submitting a video to be vetted prior to council meeting?: No 
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November 20, 2023 

His Worship and City Councillors 
222 3rd Ave. N. 
Saskatoon, SK S7K 0J5 
 
Dear His Worship and City Councillors, 
 
Re: Emergency Residential Shelter Proposal at 1701 Idylwyld Drive North 
 
On behalf of the NSBA – Saskatoon's Business Association, I am writing to notify you of feedback 
regarding the proposal for a temporary Emergency Residential Shelter at 1701 Idylwyld Drive North. 
Firstly, we commend the City and the Province for taking a significant step to address homelessness and 
provide support to individuals in need. As winter approaches, this initiative is important in assisting 
those facing complex needs without adequate shelter. 
 
While we appreciate the positive intentions behind this proposal, it is important to bring to your 
attention the concerns raised by businesses in the vicinity. The majority expressed their main concerns 
as being two-fold: 1) a lack of effective communication and 2) safety concerns in the area.  
 
Because of the lack of effective communication, we are fielding calls from our members and other 
members of the public, who have concerns about this being another Lighthouse or Emergency Wellness 
Centre, and the challenges that come with it. After conducting our own research, we recognize that this 
Complex Needs Shelter is not the same as these. (Even the naming of it in this Council Package leads to 
confusion over its purpose.) Therefore, we think a lot of confusion and anxiousness over the location 
could have been remedied with more effective and consultative communication. While we acknowledge 
that notifications were sent out to properties within a 300-metre radius, many individuals expressed 
concerns about the timeline in which they received their notice – of those that had received their notice 
– limiting their ability to provide adequate input. 
 
Regarding safety concerns, many establishments in the area have encountered numerous break-ins and 
damages to their property over the years, increasing their worries about the impact of the proposed 
shelter. The break-ins and damages have resulted in a significant financial burden. It is yet another 
burden for small businesses to carry based on policy decisions by one government or another. We view 
this as problematic, and unfortunately it is a pattern that seems to be growing. 
 
The proximity of the proposed temporary shelter to a busy road, Idylwyld Drive and 38th Street, is 
another huge concern to take into consideration. The high traffic risk on this road poses potential safety 
concerns for individuals accessing the facility and could worsen the current difficulties after being 
discharged 24 hours after if not provided adequate transportation services. 
 
As the City continues to collaborate with the Province on this initiative, we strongly encourage the City to 
demand appropriate support from the Province. These may include policing, medical support, social 
services and other necessary resources, ensuring the safety and effective management of the temporary 



 

 AGILE. BOLD. CONFIDENT.  2 of 2 

Complex Needs Shelter is met as it is crucial for both the individuals it aims to serve and the businesses 
in the surrounding area. 
 
On a positive note, the NSBA appreciates the information available on the City's website regarding the 
shelter space, including a list of common questions and answers. However, we encourage the City to 
communicate this information more effectively, as many businesses in the area remain unaware of the 
information and resources available. 
 
In conclusion, we want to reiterate our support for the initiative to address homelessness in our 
community. As this is such a hot-button issue, it’s imperative that there is clarity on the roles and 
responsibilities of both the City and the Province, and who is accountable for what. This partnership 
requires effective communication – both internally and externally – resulting in a message that is clearly 
understood by all stakeholders in the community.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 

Keith Moen 
Executive Director 
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